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St Mary’s Primary School

70 Colebrooke Road,

Fivemiletown,

Co. Tyrone.

BT75 0SA

Phone:    028 895 21315
Fax:         028 895 21315
E-mail:    akeown242@c2kni.net

___________________________________________________________________________
Dear Parents,
I am delighted to introduce myself as the new Acting School Principal and I would like to thank both you and the staff of St. Mary’s for making me feel very welcome. I would like to welcome all of the staff back to St Mary’s and I extend a warm welcome to Mrs Audrey Boyd who was recently appointed to St. Mary’s as Key Stage 2 teacher working alongside myself. I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate Mrs Keown and her husband Andrew on the birth of their baby son Peadar. 
I am really looking forward to getting to know you and your children over the next few days and weeks and if the first morning is anything to go by all of the children were very excited and happy to return to school and have fitted seamlessly back into St Mary’s.  I want to extend a very special welcome to our five new Primary 1 pupils – Cailin Foy, Gabrielle O’ Neill, Tyler O’ Neill, Adam Phair, Grainne Mc Farland and to Eva Kletniece our new pupil in Primary 5. This is the start of a new journey for your children and I trust that all of the children will be very happy and successful here in St. Mary’s and all of the staff here are always available to deal with any queries or concerns.

The children are all looking so smart in their uniforms and to ensure that no items of uniform get lost or mixed up, I would ask that all items of uniform are clearly labelled with your child’s name. This allows us to keep track of items and return them to their rightful owners. Please ensure that the P.E. uniform is also clearly labelled. The P.E. uniform consists of a white polo shirt and navy/ black tracksuit bottoms or shorts. We ask that these do not have logos or brand names visible so as to reduce pressure on children (and parents!) to have the latest fashionable brand. All children must change into their P.E. uniform in accordance with health and safety guidance and so it should be brought to school on the days designated by the class teacher. These will be confirmed in the next week or two.
School meals now cost £2.60 and we ask that dinner money is sent to school each Monday morning, with the child’s name and the appropriate days clearly marked on the envelope. Dinner money envelopes are available from the school; £2.50 for 50 envelopes. Cheques should be made payable to the Education Authority, not to St. Mary’s. Forms for free school meal entitlement can be obtained from the school. The dinner menu will be sent home each month and we ask that you discuss the daily selection with your child. The children will self- register for lunch and dinner each morning and so it is important, particularly with the younger children, that they know in advance what they wish to select for dinner that day. Dinners must be ordered by 9:30am so punctuality is vital.
We strive to promote health and well-being in our school so we ask that you are mindful about the snack and lunch choices for your child. We are a “nut-free zone” and we ask that you respect this. Daily snack will be eaten just before break time and this must be a healthy choice. This can include bread based snacks, fruit, vegetables or yoghurts. Lunch boxes should contain a maximum of one treat. We will be doing some work on the importance of healthy choices this year but we feel that it is always best to establish good routines from the start.

Milk will be available in school again this year. We will send further information about this in the next few weeks.

Daily attendance at school is vitally important and we ask that you notify the school if your child is unable to attend. A telephone call or note explaining the nature of the absence enables us to record the reason in our records. Class begins at 9:15 and the children will be supervised from 9:00 onwards. Primary 1- 3 pupils finish school at 2:00, with Primary 4- 7 finishing at 3:15. There were a lot of queries last term about after-school provision for P1- 3 pupils. If there is sufficient interest in this, we would be happy to facilitate it in school. If you feel that you would avail of it, can you contact the school this week? We can only offer it if there are enough children attending to make it feasible. The Youth Annexe is offering an After School Club this year beginning on Monday 4th September from 3.00 – 6.00pm at a cost of £2.50/hour per child – details of these are enclosed.
As customary, a representative from Clogher Valley Credit Union will visit the school each Monday to collect savings. This is a great way encourage children from an early age to manage money and save.
We will continue to support the charity “Children Helping Children” this year. We ask that the children bring in 1p daily/ 5p per week to support this.
Please find other information and consent forms enclosed also. We ask that these are returned to school as soon as possible. Thank you for your continued support of the school and we look forward to working together this year to offer the very best holistic education for your children.

Siofra Gallagher
Acting Principal Mrs Siofra Gallagher

